FLANDERS MOSS DEER MANAGEMENT FORUM
INFORMATION NOTE 1 
Deer Seasons   
Introduction
This short note sets out the current seasons for red deer in Scotland, the rationale for them, and the flexibility that is in place for allowing deer to be culled outwith these periods if required.

Seasons

The open seasons for red deer in Scotland are set out in the Deer (Scotland) Act 1996, and are as follows:

Stags:

1st July to 20th October

Hinds & calves:
21st October to 15th February

Rationale

Stags can often be in poor condition after the rut in October, and a close season from that point protects them from unnecessary disturbance and allows them to recover some body condition before winter. This close season extends through the main winter period and in to the spring months when stags often maraud on to lower ground to feed. The close season allows some protection for stags during this period from those who do not have genuine reasons to control them.
The open season also defines the sporting season. Without this, stags might potentially be exploited for sport over a longer period, potentially driving a demand for higher numbers. The closed season for stags does improve welfare in hill situations. In a low ground situation such as Flanders Moss, stags will not lose condition to the same extent, and there may not be the same welfare implications of shooting or disturbing them through the closed season.

The closed season for hinds gives protection for pregnant animals from 16th February onwards, and it provides some protection for dependent calves by ensuring their mothers cannot be culled before 21st October.

Acceptable culling season at Flanders Moss

In a low ground situation such as Flanders Moss, there are no welfare implications of shooting stags throughout the year, and authorisation can be provided at all times when a genuine need exists. It is generally accepted that the season for hinds and calves can be extended to 31st March. After that point, it is possible to cull juvenile deer less than a year old if it is necessary to scare deer away. After the end of the summer, it is possible to bring forward the hind & calf season to 1st September if a genuine need arises. In the case of hinds and calves, the calf should always be culled first, followed by its mother to avoid welfare implications.
It is not acceptable, nor legal without a specific authorisation from SNH, to cull sexually mature female deer between 1st April and 31st August.
